To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Change in Section 125 Limits 
Date:
October 15, 2012
The Personnel Code provides that the Town of Cape Elizabeth offers regular employees a section 125 plan for health related spending. The federal rules for such plans are changing effective January 1, 2013 whereby the annual maximum of medical reimbursement for an individual is $2,500 and will thereafter be indexed for inflation.   The town personnel code presently permits up to $3,000. 
The following amendment is proposed: 
Sec 3-2-11  
(a) Section 125 Plan

The Town of Cape Elizabeth offers a Section 125 Plan reimbursement account through Maine School Management Association.  The Town may choose another provider at its option. Medical expense reimbursement accounts are limited to  the maximum permitted under federal law. $3000 per year.  Dependent care reimbursement accounts are limited to $5,000 per calendar year per family but may be lower if the  maximum allowed by federal law is less than $5,000.  The enrollment period for this program occurs once annually or on the initial hire date. (Rev. Eff. 01/10/11)
